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ALL IN-PERSON MEETING ATTENDEES 
MUST BE FULLY VACCINATED 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK: 

Dear Colleagues: 
 

"According to the Merriam-Webster dictionary, the definition 

of the benefit of the doubt is:  ñThe state of accepting 

something/someone as honest or deserving of trust even 

though there are doubts.ò 

When Kathy Hochul was sworn in as governor of the State 

of New York, she immediately was elevated from a relatively 

obscure role to New York Stateôs top governmental official. 

Since she was not well-known downstate, many local 

elected officials ï including me- gave her the benefit of the 

doubt, especially when she said her administration would 

be committed to transparency and collaboration. 

Personally, I was encouraged to think real change was 

forthcoming - particularly with the budget process ï as this 

yearôs budget negotiation was the first in more than a decade 

with a new governor. I was hopeful Governor Hochulôs 

previous experience as a town clerk and councilwoman 

would give her practical insight into the challenges facing 

local governments and the dire need to increase state aid to 

municipalities. 

Unfortunately, the final budget left me disillusioned. The 

players may have changed but the budget process remained 

the same. Instead of the proverbial ñThree Men in the Roomò  
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we had ñTwo Women and One Man in the Roomò. And while the approved budget contains 

many new (and a few controversial) initiatives, local government, once again, was short-

changed. Although both the Senate and Assembly budgets included increases in AIM funding 

($210 million and $150 million, respectively), the 2022-23 state budget maintains AIM at its 

current level. This is extremely disappointing considering AIM is a relatively small percentage 

of a $220 billion budget with a significant increase in state spending. 

Despite the lack of an AIM increase, the budget does contain some positives. There is an 

additional $500 million for drinking water and wastewater infrastructure funding, as well as 

language to restart the Restore New York program which will help us in our ongoing efforts to 

address vacant and abandoned properties. It also appears there is an increase in CHIPS 

funding as well as $100 million for a new Pave our Potholes program. 

What is really disheartening is the continued lack of recognition and support for the critical role 

village government plays in serving New York State residents. Villages, for years, were partners 

in government and we need to return to that alliance. More people are moving into Nassau 

County villages as the most recent census indicated that 50% of Nassau Countyôs population 

growth from 2010-2020 occurred in villages. This statistic validates what we as village officials 

have been saying for years ï that people want the quality of life villages provide. It is an 

indisputable testament to village government and one our state leaders cannot continue to 

ignore. 

Farmingdale Records Another First 

When it comes to recognizing a Long Island ñfirstò, chances are it occurred in a village. Kudos 

to Mayor Ralph Ekstrand and the Village of Farmingdale for approving the first ñall affordableò 

apartment complex to be built under the villageôs Workforce Housing classification. This new 

zoning expands the villageôs affordable housing density outside its downtown mixed-use 

district. This progressive planning responsibly addresses the increasing demand of younger 

adults and seniors looking to live in the Village of Farmingdale. The new complex will comprise 

71 units, all of which will feature affordable monthly rentals ranging from $1,150 to $2,245 for 

one, two and three-bedroom apartments. 

The Villages of Farmingdale and Westbury have been the proactively addressing Nassau 

Countyôs housing dilemma by spearheading Transit Oriented Development (TOD) in their 

respective villages. We proudly salute the bold and innovative leadership of Mayors Ralph 

Ekstrand and Peter Cavallaro and their boards of trustees. 

 



 

Homecoming 

Nassau County Comptroller Elaine Phillips will be among friendly faces when she speaks at 

the May 10 General Membership meeting. A former mayor of the Village of Flower Hill, Elaine 

also was a member of the NCVOA Executive Board. Prior to being elected comptroller, she 

served as state senator. We look forward to hearing Elaineôs perspective on the comptrollerôs 

office and her vision for the departmentôs future performance. 

Remembering Our Fallen Heroes 

At the end of the month we will celebrate Memorial Day. While this three-day weekend 

traditionally marks the unofficial start of Long Islandôs summer season, we must remind 

ourselves of this national holidayôs true purpose ï to commemorate the men and women who 

died while serving in the U.S. military. The liberties we enjoy today are a direct result of the 

ultimate sacrifices our service members made defending this great country. So before you head 

to the beach, jump in the pool or throw some burgers on the grill, please take a moment May 

30 in silent tribute as we remember those who gave their lives to protect and preserve our 

freedom. 

As always, please continue to stay safe and strong. 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Mayor Daniel Serota 

 

NEW MAYORS: 
 

We were happy to greet at our April meeting two newly elected mayors ï Nyakya Brown the 

Mayor of South Floral Park and Paul Pereira the Mayor of Mineola. 

 

NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICERS SOUGHT:   

At our Thursday, June 30 annual meeting, we will elect and install our officers for the year 

starting that day.   

In accordance with our By-Laws, our officers ï President, First Vice President, Second Vice 

President and Treasurer ï must be a mayor of a member village in good standing. Our President 

had appointed a Nominating Committee, which is charged with nominating officers for election.  



The Committee is comprised of Mayors Peter Cavallaro, Barbara Donno and Ralph Ekstrand, 

Deputy Mayor Dennis Sgambati and Trustee Thomas Cohen. 

If you are interested in serving in one of those positions, please send your resume and any 

other relevant information to our Executive Director, Ralph Kreitzman at exec@ncvoa.org by 

May 30.  Nominations also may be made by a writing signed by at least 25 elected officials 

representing at least five member villages and filed with our Executive Director no later than 

June 20. 

Please note that the annual meeting is not on the usual second Tuesday of the month.  

 

DID YOU KNOW?: 

Each Memorial Day, we recognize our fallen military heroes with a national moment of 

remembrance, which occurs at 3pm local time. 

MEET THE FRIENDS OF THE NCVOA: 

The logos of our Friends of the NCVOA appear at the end of this newsletter and on our website 

ï ncvoa.org.  If you click on a Friendsô logo, you will be taken to their website home page. 

 

This month we are pleased to welcome two new Friends ï Simon Paston & Sons Insurance 

and Siemens Smart Infrastructure. 

 

 

FROM OUR APRIL DINNER MEETING: 

 

 

Martha Krisel, Executive Director of the Nassau County Civil 
Service Commission who explained the intricasies of the civil 
service process is presented by a token of our apprecisation by 
NCVOA President Daniel Serota, Mayor of Brookkville 

 

Alan Hamden, department head of Nassau County Civil 
Serviceôs personnel division responsible for villages, schools, 
libraries and special districts, fielded questions from various 

village representatives. 
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Farmingdale Mayor and NCVOA Past President Ralph 
Ekstrand with newly re-elected Trustee Cheryl Parisi. 

 

Rockville Centre Mayor and NYCOM President Fran Murray 
with Brookville Mayor and NCVOA President Dan Serota. 

 

Saddle Rock Mayor Dr. Dan Levy with Baxter Estates Mayor 
and NCVOA First Vice President Nora Haagenson. 

 

Newly elected South Floral Park Mayor Nyakya Brown is 
welcomed to her first NCVOA meeting by Upper Brookville 
Mayor and NCVOA Second Vice President Elliot Conway. 

 

Freeport Trustee Jorge Martinez with Westbury Trustee Bill 
Wise. 

 

 

Bellerose Village Clerk Charles Puglisi and newly elected 
Thomaston Trustee Jay Chagrin. 

 



 

Cedarhurst Mayor Benjamin Weinstock and NCVOA President 
Dan Serota. 

 

 

NCVOA Executive Director Ralph Kreitzman with newly elected 
Bellerose Trustee Ann Marie Byrnes. 

 

 

 

 

 
The Last Word: 
 
 

ñThe only difference between death 
and taxes is that death doesn't get 
worse every time Congress meets.ò 

 
                                Will Rogers 
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https://engage.att.com/new_york
http://www.avalonbay.com
https://bencorplans.usretirementpartners.com/
http://www.cameronengineering.com
http://www.compalliance.com
http://www.corpsyn.com
http://www.db-eng.com
http://www.fnbli.com
http://www.flushingbank.com


 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

http://www.forchellilaw.com
http://www.fbsnet.com
http://www.goodenergy.com
http://www.h2m.com
http://www.habbank.com
http://www.harrisbeach.com
http://www.hawkins.com
http://www.licanys.org
http://www.mclaughlinstern.com
http://www.mcbanknycom/


 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.southnassau.org
http://www.Mhabermanassoc.com
http://www.munistat.com
http://www.nationalgridus.com
http://www.northwell.edu/center-for-emergency-medical-services
http://www.nycom.org/
http://www.newyorkclass.org
http://www.perma.org
http://www.psegliny.com
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